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	Headline: NOTICE OF TENTATIVE BRIEFING SESSION
	Overview: 

PROPOSED DISCRETIONARY USE - GROUP CHILD CARE USE

DA24-0552 – 29 LANCASTER CRESCENT



BRIEFING SESSION - MONDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2024, 7:00PM

COUNCIL CHAMBERS, CITY HALL – 3 CENTENNIAL STREET



The City is in receipt of a Discretionary Use application to operate a Group Child Care Use at 29 Lancaster Crescent. The applicant proposes to utilize a portion of the dwelling to provide child care services. The proposed hours of operation are Monday to Friday from 7:30am to 5:00pm. There will be visitors to the home twice a day to drop off and pick-up children. The proposed use is within the range of uses that Council may permit at the subject property at its discretion, subject to Regulation 4.17, requiring public notice.



Prior to making their decision, Council invites comments in writing no later than 12:00 NOON, FRIDAY, October 4, 2024.  Comments can be forwarded to the below contact, comments received form part of the public record. If you do not wish your name to be attributed to your submission, please advise the City.



Should no comments or expression of attendance be received, the briefing session will be cancelled.



For further details or if you wish to attend the briefing session, please contact Jonathan Delaney, Development Inspector, by email at jdelaney@mountpearl.ca, or call 748-1000 Ext. 1224 or visit www.mountpearl.ca/public-notices 






